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Consultation Timeline

March 5
New Director of Facilities email 
notification that our fees would be 
increasing and a new agreement would 
be coming.
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Consultation Timeline

March 22nd
Email notification of range of rental 
increase in the order of 500%.
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Consultation Timeline

April 19
School Board Meeting.

Commitment from Board to 
consult on coming changes.
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Consultation Timeline

May 17
Meeting with Superintendent and all ‘out of school 
care providers’ answering question on why increase 
happening.

Commitment to meet again to consult.
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Consultation Timeline

June 14
Meeting with all out of school care and SD61 Superintendent, Secretary 
Treasurer & Director Facilities. SD broke down proposed model fee increase. 
SD acknowledged SVP did not fit into either ‘out of school care’ or ‘full time 
child care’ categories.

Commitment to meet 1 on 1 via email on June 8th.
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June 27
Informal meeting with Superintendant & Secretary Treasurer. Nothing was written down but informal 
numbers under $700/month were put forward. SD brought up wanting to take over capital costs for 
Schoolhouse as justification for increasing fees but could not provide a breakdown for what those costs 
would be. SVP voiced concerns over SD’s track record of poor quality, delay, and demonstrated lack of 
care for the Schoolhouse on the few occasions they were tasked with doing so in the past.

No commitments, agreed to continue consultation in the fall.
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September 19
Email from SVP to Superintendent inquiring into status of 
agreement and requesting draft terms of agreement.

No response received.
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November 23
After no response to email, SVP called to arrange for another meeting with Superintendent on this 
day. SVP voiced concerns about being left out of the Long Term Facilities Plan and requested an 
assessment be done on the Schoolhouse. Invited Superintendent and Secretary Treasurer to visit 
the Schoolhouse as they stated they had never been.

Promised a draft agreement within 2 weeks and an invitation to a group meeting with out of 
school care providers. Both of which were never received by SVP.
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December 18
No draft agreement recieved. SVP sent email to 
Superintendant and Secretary Treasurer asking about 
status. Requested clarification of timeline because SVP 
needed to set yearly budget in early January. 

No response until end of January.
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January 24
Phone call received from Secretary Treasurer. He 
stated he had not yet brought our concerns to the 
board and would email outlining draft terms of 1 year 
agreement by February 6.

No draft terms received.
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January 29
SVP attended Board Meeting assuming we would 
be on the agenda as concerns had not yet been 
brought to the Board and draft terms were to be 
put through by February 6.

No discussion of SVP during meeting.
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February 22-27
SVP sent email to Secretary Treasurer asking if and when our concerns would be brought to 
the Board and expressing a desire to make a presentation if a motion was being made at the 
board meeting.

ST told SVP we were going to be discussed in camera prior to Board meeting and best 
opportunity to present to the Board was during the Operations and Policy Meeting on 
March 5 but was not made aware of any concerns to be addressed.

Ap
ril

 1
9 

 C
om

m
itm

en
t t

o 
co

ns
ul

t

M
ay

 1
7 

 C
om

m
it 

to
 m

ee
t a

ga
in

M
ar

ch
 5

  N
ot

ic
e 

of
 c

ha
ng

e



2017 2018 2019

M
ar
ch

Ap
ril

M
ay

Ju
ne

Ju
ly

Au
gu
st

Se
pt
em

be
r

O
ct
ob

er

N
ov
em

be
r

D
ec
em

be
r

Ja
nu

ar
y

Fe
br
ua
ry

M
ar
ch

Ap
ril

M
ay

Ju
ne

Ju
ly

Au
gu
st

Se
pt
em

be
r

O
ct
ob

er

N
ov
em

be
r

D
ec
em

be
r

Ja
nu

ar
y

Fe
br
ua
ry

Consultation Timeline

Ju
ne

 1
4 

M
ee

t 1
 o

n 
1

Ju
ne

 2
7 

ag
re

e 
to

 m
ee

t a
ga

in

Se
pt

. 1
9 

N
o 

re
sp

on
se

N
ov

. 2
3 

D
ra

ft 
ag

re
em

en
t p

ro
m

ise

D
ec

. 1
8 

N
o 

re
sp

on
se

Fe
b 

22
-2

7 
In

vi
te

d 
to

 p
re

se
nt

Ja
n 

24
. P

ho
ne

ca
ll,

 n
o 

dr
af

t t
er

m
s

Ja
n 

29
. N

o 
di

sc
us

sio
n 

of
 S

VP

M
ar

ch
 2

2 
 5

00
%

 in
cr

ea
se

March 5
SVP presented on historic context of agreements and program operations at Operations and 
Policy Meeting. Also brought up concerns about still being left out of the Long Term Facilities 
Plan if the SD was to take over capital projects for the Schoolhouse.

Trustee asked Superintendent to comment on SVP concerns about the LTFP. Superintendent 
deferred to Secretary Treasurer who deferred to the Director of Facilities who stated that SVP 
has always been treated differently. No other discussion on SVP at occurred at meeting.
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March 15- April 19

March 15  SVP called Secretary Treasurers about next steps after presentation. 
No Response

April 19  SVP called Secretary Treasurers about CBC interview regarding license 
agreements. No Response
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April 26

Received new license agreement. 

Agreement contains clauses regarding fee increases up to 460%, tenure and 
operations clauses that would make SVP coop preschool model impossible, 
and nothing reflecting any concerns brought up over the previous year. The 
agreement gave SVP a month to sign and return.
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TODAY

We are making a formal request to extend our signing 
deadline so real consultation can take place. 

We are proposing a timeline for this process as follows.
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June

Meet to discuss fees for the summer and go over concerns/points to be worked 
out in subsequent meeting.

Requested information for meeting includes:
•Costs to SD needing to be recovered from operations and facilities 
management of Schoolhouse.
•Comments addressing outstanding concerns raised at prior meetings
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September
Meet to determine terms and fees of a draft agreement.
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December
Final agreement in place to allow for SVP to set fees in 
accordance with new license agreement terms.

Ap
ril

 1
9 

 C
om

m
itm

en
t t

o 
co

ns
ul

t

M
ay

 1
7 

 C
om

m
it 

to
 m

ee
t a

ga
in

M
ar

ch
 5

  N
ot

ic
e 

of
 c

ha
ng

e



We formally request an extension of our sign date to 
December 31, 2018. 

We are optimistic that together we can engage in a 
consultation process that is:

•Equitable
•Ethical and fair
•Transparent and open
•Respectful of our partnership


